

P. O. Box 728 800 Central Avenue Bayard, New Mexico 88023 Phone 575 - 537-3327 Fax 575 - 537-5271 cityofbayard@cityofbayardnm.com

March 10, 2023

Bayard City Council P.O. Box 728 Bayard, NM 88023

Dear City Council,

It is my recommendation to remove Hector Carrillo from introductory period effective March 25, 2023.

Mr. Carrillo has worked diligently in moving the Bayard Police Department in a positive direction. He has demonstrated strong leadership and management of the department.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

Chon S. Fierro Mayor